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August 21, 2017

Dear Ross Elementary School Parents and Guardians,

At DC Public Schools (DCPS), the safety of our students is top priority. We highly value and are committed to fostering a learning environment where students are safe, secure, and comfortable. As such, we also want to communicate clearly with our families about issues as they arise. This letter is to inform you that the artificial turf field at Ross Elementary School is currently restricted to limited use while the Department of General Services (DGS) works to determine if a surface replacement is necessary.

DGS recently conducted GMAX safety testing, an assessment that measures the shock-absorption performance of athletic fields. Out of an abundance of caution, DGS has engaged a contractor to conduct another round of tests that will definitively determine the course of action.

While DGS is coordinating these tests and we await the results, DCPS will be limiting the use of the school’s turf field exclusively to activities that can safely occur on asphalt or a hard gym surface. DGS will place signage at the field’s entrances to inform users what activities are prohibited during this time. If replacement is deemed necessary, the work is expected to take anywhere from 4-6 weeks once scheduled.

We apologize for the inconvenience this will cause to outdoor programming. While field use is limited, students will have access to the Ross Elementary School playground or other designated play surface during school hours, so please be assured recess and physical education will still take place.

Again, student safety is paramount to us all, and we want to be transparent throughout this process. Please visit dgs.dc.gov for more information.

Sincerely,

Carla Watson
[image: image1.png]



Chief Operating Officer
1200 First Street, NE | Washington, DC 20002 | T 202.442.5885 | F 202.442.5026 | dcps.dc.gov

1200 First Street, NE | Washington, DC 20002 | T 202.442.5885 | F 202.442.5026 | dcps.dc.gov


